## Devil's Creek Stump Jumpers Snowmobile Club September/October 2012

Hi Snowmobilers & Club Members:

With the warm and dry summer, we hope the winter will be cold with lots of snow, so, the trails can be open longer this season.

At the August meeting we discussed things that went on last year and started planning for the upcoming year. September 1, 2012 was the start of our 39th year of the Devil's Creek Stump Jumpers. It is that time of the year to join or renew your membership with the club. The dues are staying the same at \$20 for family membership or \$15 for a single membership. Our goal this year is for every member to get someone new to join the club. Join and participate in our fun activities.

On Saturday, September 22, we will be having our annual hayride and chili dump at John & Barb Adams cabin. The cabin is located 1 ¼ mile north of the intersection of M & 64 west of Merrill. The hayride will leave promptly at 1:00. If you plan on attending, bring enough chili for your family and a dish or snack to pass. If you can't make it for the hayride, join us around 5 pm for the chili and goodies. The club will provide soda, beer, dishes & utensils. For more information, contact John at 715-536-6080 or cell: 715-218-0156 or Willie Schult at 715-536-6458. Bring a friend, maybe they will join the club.

**TRAIL BRUSHING:** If you have time to help bush trails on September 29, call Willie, 715-536-6458. Also, on Saturday, October 6, we will be brushing trails, starting at 9am, meet at Willie Schult's home, we'll divide into groups and head out. There are a lot of trees down, due to the windstorm in June. Questions: call Willie. Lunch will be at the Swope home, bring a dish or snack. Drinks, utensils will be provided.

Our Annual Dance & Raffle will be held this fall on Sunday, October 14, 2012. Dance to Music Connection from 2:30 – 6:30 at Schult's Country Inn. We are looking for donations for the booze basket and the grocery basket raffles (no out-dated items, please). Items can be brought to the next meeting on September 25 or dropped off at Willie & Karen Schult's a few days before the dance. Tickets are available from Laurie, 715-536-3711. Profits from the dance pay for landowner certificates, insurance and trail maintenance.

The AWSC Workshop is October 26-28 in Stevens Point at the Holiday Inn. For more information on the weekend see your WSN snowmobile magazine or call Willie Schult at 715-536-6458. If you plan on attending the workshop and banquet, your registration will need to be paid to Laurie Swope at the Sept 25 meeting. Holiday Inn is full, other accommodations include:

Fairfield Inn 715-342-9300, down the street from Holiday Inn for \$95.

LaQuinta 715-344-1900 across the Interstate, group #480, book by 9-26-12 for \$79 rate.

Hampton Inn 715-295-9900 located in Plover, group AWS, book by 10-1-12 for \$74 rate.

Mention you are with AWSC Workshop to receive the special workshop rate.

## Dates to remember:

September 22: Hayride 1:00 at Adam's Cabin

September 25: Club meeting at Schult's Country Inn at 7:30pm (always the 4th Tuesday)

September 29: Brushing Trail – Call Willie

October 6: Brushing Party, 9a.m. meet at Willie Schult's

October 23: Club meeting at Schult's Country Inn at 7:30pm

October 26-28: AWSC Workshop, Stevens Point

November 27: Club meeting at Schult's Country Inn at 7:30pm

Devil's Creek Stump Jumpers Snowmobile Club, Willie Schult, Newsletter Reporter